Public Works Department

Omaha/Douglas Civic Center
1819 Farnam Street, Suite 601
Omaha, Nebraska 68183-0601
(402) 444-5220

Fax (402) 444-3248

City of Omaha Robert G. Stubbe, P.E.
Jean Stothert, Mayor Public Works Director

November 19, 2019

Dale Gubbels
Firstar Fiber, Inc.
103301 St, Ste 100
Omaha, NE 68127

RE: Bids for OPW 53624 (Package A)
Dear Bidder:

Section 10-110 of the Omaha Municipal Code allows a Departmental Director to reject “any or
all bids received for any city purchase or contract.” This letter is to serve as written notice that
all bids for OPW 53624, being the Omaha Recycling Processing Contract 2021-2026 have been
reviewed. In the review of this bid for Package A of the contract, being the sole bid received, it
was determined that the bid exceeds the City’s budgeted estimate for the work to be performed
and is therefore being rejected.

The Public Works Department appreciates your interest and participation in the bidding process.
Section 10-110 OMC also provides that: “Within ten (10) days after a bid is rejected, any
rejected bidder may appeal to the city council by filing with the city clerk a written objection
stating all the reasons for the objection.” This may be mailed, faxed or emailed to the Omaha
City Clerk, at 1819 Farnam St, Ste LC-1, Omaha NE 68183; fax: 402-444-5263, or email:
Elizabeth Butler@cityofomaha.org. Due to the extended Thanksgiving holiday that falls within
the appeals period, such appeal is due to be submitted by close of business December 2, 2019.

Sincerely,

st st

Robert G. Stubbe, P.E.
Public Works Director

cc: Elizabeth Butler, City Clerk
Eric Carlson, Purchasing Agent
Ryan Wiesen, City Law
Jim Kee, Public Works
Heather Tippey Pierce, Public Works
File
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